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State

The State Legislature will take up major worker’s compensation legislation next week.  This legislation is the result of negotiations that have taken place between Governor Gray Davis and leadership in the State Legislature.  The new bill AB 749 (Calderon) has just been placed in print.  At this time, it appears that the legislation will implement a benefit increase, which has been sought by employee groups.  However, administrative reforms, which have been sought by employer groups, may not have been included in the legislation.  

The MTA Board has sought to have certain administrative reforms included in any workers compensation legislation. These reforms include broader ability to share medical information and removal of the treating physician presumption. Staff is reviewing this legislation to determine if these reforms are included in the amended version of AB 749. 

It is anticipated that the State Senate will consider the bill on Monday with consideration by the State Assembly to follow on Wednesday.  If you should have any questions, please contact Claudette A. Moody at 213/922-2237 or Michael Turner at 213/922-2122 in Government Relations.
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